
 

Measure 2– Advanced Programs 

RA4.1/RA5.3 Satisfaction of employers and stakeholder involvement. 

The Educational Leadership Employer Survey is an EPP developed survey based on the building and 

district level National Educational Leadership Preparation (NELP) standards. 

The Educational Leadership Employer survey was distributed to employers of completers from both the 

M.Ed. and Ed.S. in Educational Leadership programs. Because the state does not currently provide 

employment data for those in administration positions, the EPP included specific questions on the 

alumni survey to help us collect data as to whether our alumni were employed in administrative 

positions, and if so, if they could provide the email address of their direct supervisor. For the 122 surveys 

sent out, we received 27 responses, resulting in a 22% return rate. From there we were able to extract 

19 employer email addresses and administer the employer survey using the email addresses provided. 

We received a total of 7 responses out of 19, resulting in a 37% return rate. 

Below is the rating scale on which employers rated our educational leadership completers. 

Employer Rating 

Very Satisfied 4 

Satisfied 3 

Dissatisfied 2 

Very Dissatisfied 1 
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Analysis of Data: Six of the seven employers surveyed indicated they are either satisfied or very satisfied 

with all aspects of completers’ preparation as administrators. Areas of strengths of the programs include 

the consideration of the perspective of working educators, breadth of coverage, research-driven task and 

project management, as well as prioritization, timeliness, and efficiency of communication. Also indicated 

as a strength was the programs’ innovative instructional and curricular solutions. With regard to the 

ratings of dissatisfied and very dissatisfied for one completer, the employer commented, “I do not believe 

this person was ill-prepared by The Citadel…” and further intimated that issues were preexisting. The 

program is quite pleased by the overall ratings and will continue to monitor candidates’ and completers’ 

progress as well as employer satisfaction. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


